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Georgia Football Lettermenʼs Club
Offi cers and Board of Trustees

2007

Offi cers
President Mack H. Guest, III
Vice President Andy Johnson
Secretary-Treasurer Mark Hodge

Executive Committee
CLASS OF 2007 James Brown
 Dick Conn
 Leo Costa
 Billy Slaughter
 Terry Osbolt

CLASS OF 2008 John Lastinger
 George Patton
 Mixon Robinson
 Jack Bush
 Jim Baker 

CLASS OF 2009 Mixon Robinson
 Tony Cushenberry
 Robert Honeycutt
 Arthur Johnson
 Ed Allen

CLASS OF 2010 Bob Burns
 John Jennings
 Willie McClendon
 David Weeks
 Skip James

CLASS OF 2011 Ed Allen
 Jack Davis
 Tim Morrison
 Bruce Wimberley
 Chris Hammond

Ex-Offi cio Members Vince Dooley
 Damon Evans
 Leroy Dukes

Dear Lettermen,

 Let’s give a special thanks to our former letterman and Athletic 
Director Damon Evans for updating our Lettermen’s Club at the 
stadium.  Coach Richt continues to make all of us proud of the Red 
and Black and we wish the team continued success this fall.  The 
10th Annual Senior Gala will be held at the Classic Center in Athens 
on Friday, December 7, 2007 (black tie-optional).  They will feature 
a special tribute to our decades of history and heritage and former 
captains will speak.  2007 has been and continues to be a very successful 
year for your Lettermen’s Club.  A big thank you for all your fi nancial 
support and all of your hard work on our activities throughout the 
year.  Happy Holiday Season to you and your families. 
 
Go Bulldogs!

Mack H. Guest, III

February 7-9, 2008
Frostbite Tournament

Jekyll Island Club Hotel

April 3, 2008
Spring Awards Banquet

Athens Country Club

April 5, 2008
G-Day

Sanford Stadium

April 16, 2008
Board Meeting

UGA Lettermen’s Club

April 17, 2008
19th Annual Vince Dooley Open

UGA Golf Course
Lettermen’s Reception

UGA SkyClub

April 18, 2008
19th Annual Hartman-Dukes Classic

UGA Golf Course

May 12, 2008
GLEF Celebrity Golf Tournament

Athens Country Club

August 16, 2008
Board Meeting 

UGA Lettermen’s Club

Important Dates to Remember

Letter From the President

DO WE HAVE
YOUR EMAIL

ADDRESS?



2007 Lettermen s̓ Tailgate & Reunion
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2007 Lettermen s̓ Tailgate & Reunion

Lettermen s̓ Club Merchandise

Please visit www.barkerstores.com/footballlettermen to see
the latest Club merchandise including:

Golf Shirts
T-shirts

Travel Blankets
Hats

Jackets and Vests
And more…

An order will be placed November 22nd to arrive
in time for the Holidays!

To place an order, please contact Kristy Dickens
(706) 540-6199  •  kristydickens@charterinternet.com



4

Georgia Lettermen Education Foundation

Large Cap  28%

Mid Cap 10%

Small Cap 9%International  19%

Commodities 2%

Current Asset Allocation
Portfolio Holdings as of October 19, 2007

Security Type/Description    Market Value    % of Total
Large Cap Equity      $184,879.86  28%
Mid Cap Equity      $  66,568.36       10%
Small Cap Equity      $  55,822.39         9%
International Equity      $127,026.00       19%
Intermediate Fixed Income      $115,332.18       17%
Commodities      $  15,906.92 2%
Cash Equivalent   $  97,805.15 15%

Total of all assets                   $663,341.37        100%

Cash Equivalent  15%

Intermediate Fixed 
Income  17%

Congratulations to the 2007-2008 Georgia Lettermen
Education Foundation Scholarship Recipients

The Georgia Lettermen Education Foundation Inc. was pleased to award 13 scholarships to children and grandchildren of 
University of Georgia Letterwinners.  They were recognized at halftime of the UGA vs. Western Carolina football game on 
September 15, 2007.  The recipients are: Andrew James Homeyer, William Lowery Humphries, Amelia Elizabeth Ballard, 
Anna Christine Richwine, Amber Ann Conlon, Charlee Lynn Russell, Mitchell Byrd Snyder, Brittany Sabina Wallace, 
Stephen Neil Goodwin, Luke Hammond Rogers, Jessica Lane Clark, Allison Elizabeth Kelly, and Seth Tomlin Pound.  To 
obtain a 2008-2009 Georgia Lettermen Education Foundation scholarship application, please visit www.ugalettermensclub.
com or contact sallyhaugabook@georgiadogs.com.

William Lowery Humphries Amelia Elizabeth BallardAndrew James Homeyer

✁

Name

Address                                                                          

City                                                                           State                      Zip

Phone                                                                       Email

Amount of Pledge  $

Please make all checks and securities payable to: Georgia Lettermen Education Foundation
All Gifts are Tax Deductible
Federal Tax ID # 58-2272569

Georgia Lettermen Education Foundation
P.O. Box 749  •  Watkinsville, GA 30677

We Need Your Support & Efforts!Education Foundatio

n 

Georgia Lettermen 
Frank G. Lumpkin, Jr. Award Vincent J. Dooley  Award Erk Russ ell Award
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Featured Letterman
Jody D. Tanner

1981-82-83

This summer has been a busy one for the Tanner family.  On June 
14, 2007, Jody’s family bought Bulldogs Sporting Goods in Athens, 
GA.  He has had a twenty plus career in corporate sporting goods 
and “felt the entrepreneurial spirit tugging at me.”  He has plans to 
continue the current retail business but to also extend his service to 
schools and the recreation market.  The staff at Bulldog Sporting 
Goods has over 70 years of experience in this business.  Jody says 
that “Bulldog Sporting Goods will be the “hometown” sporting 
goods store to UGA fans nationwide and team sport experts to all 
of Northeast Georgia.”

Jody has been married to the former Debbie Dressel of Sandy 
Springs for over 21 years.  They have three children. Clay (14) is 
a freshman at North Oconee HS where he is on the swim team and he also shoots competitively.  Tori (12) is a 7th grader 
at Malcom Bridge Middle School and she enjoys club swimming.  Ivey (10) is a 5th grader at Malcom Bridge Elementary 
School and is a dance queen who performs at the Oconee Youth School of Performance.   The Tanners are very active as 
boosters of school athletics in Clarke and Oconee County.  Jody fi lms games for North Oconee High School.  He is also a 
member of the Athens Touchdown Club.  The Tanner family is also very involved members of the Grace Fellowship Church 
in Bogart, GA.  When Jody does have some time to spare, he loves to be on the water or hiking and hunting with his son.  
He also enjoys traveling with his family and seeing musicals with his girls.

Jody shares some of his best memories of his days at UGA.
*Having Mack Guest as his academic advisor his freshman year!
*Life in McWhorter!
*Coopers on Friday afternoon!
*Being part of 3 SEC Championship teams!
*Beating Texas in the 1984 Cotton Bowl!
*Friday nights in the fall with the other football managers!
*Winning the National Championship in 1980!
*Road Trips!

The Georgia Football Lettermen’s Club gives Jody an ongoing connection to “an awesome group of people with whom 
I share a common past.” The Lettermen’s Club has also helped him make many valuable business connections through 
the years.  As we look to the future, Jody states that we should continue to attract recent lettermen to the club and to offer 
additional events so that lettermen can stay involved.

Jody also wanted to share his appreciation to Coach Dooley.  Jody states, “As Coach Dooley was coach and mentor 
to so many of us, we should be sure we take a moment to say thanks to him!  Coach Dooley has infl uenced me in 
innumerable ways!  There is no aspect of my personal or business life that Coach Dooley has not had some impact on!  
‘Thanks Coach’ from this former manager.”

www.ugalettermensclub.com

�
Please take a minute and visit our website. It has up-to-date information on all the 

happenings within the club.
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Lettermen News
2002:  David Claassen is helping to head up a new entertainment company and record label.  He recently shot a top music 
video with the original cast of the Karate Kid for Astonish recording artist, No More Kings, (www.nomorekings.com) for 
their single “Sweep the Leg” which will hit the radios this fall.  Go to www.astonish.com to see the Astonish artists.  Best 
of luck this season DAWGS.
 Email: d.claassen@astonish.com 

1997:  Andrew Kardian and his wife, Kelly, welcomed their third son, Jameson Layne, on August 27, 2007.  He joins his 
big brothers Landon, age 5, and Miles, age 22 months.  They live in Smyrna, GA.       
 Email: andrewkardian@aol.com

1997:  Trey Sipe is proud to announce the birth of his daughter, Ella Grace.  She was born on July 23, 2007.  She was 7 lbs 
14 oz and 20.5 inches long.  She is beautiful and doing wonderfully.
 Email: trey.sipe@wachovia.com

1995:  David Weeks and his wife, Erin, are proud to announce the birth of their son, Zachary Dean Weeks.  Zach was born 
on September 21, 2007 and weighed 9 lbs. 9 oz. and was 21 inches long.  He joins big brothers West and Whit.
 Email: weeksdw55@hotmail.com

1994:  Travis Jones is pleased to announce the birth of his second daughter, Averi Noelle who was born on May 29, 2007.  
She joins big sister Kennedi (4).
 Email: jonesto@dolphins.nfl .com

1987:  John Brantley and his wife adopted their little girl Maya Louise Brantley on October 5, 2006 from Guatemala.  She 
was born on March 28, 2005.  They are also adopting her biological brother Jose David.  He is 10 months old.  They will be 
bringing him home this fall.  They join siblings Hunter (16), Logan (16) and Bo (11).
 Email: brantley2836@bellsouth.net

1986:  Martin Belson is a Pediatric Emergency Medicine physician at Childrenʼs Healthcare of Atlanta, a Medical 
Toxicologist with the Georgia Poison Center and is the creator/editor of www.kidemergencies.com. The primary objective 
of www.kidemergencies.com is to provide a user friendly resource on childrenʼs health emergencies and poisonings to 
everyday mothers and fathers. In general, the information on the website focuses on childhood emergencies such as infectious 
diseases, injuries, problems with chronic illnesses (e.g., asthma), and poisonings. Please be sure to take a look at this site.  
 Email: mbelson1260@comcast.net

1984:  Kevin Butler, David Green and David Pollack along with the Athletic Department broke ground on Bulldog Park, 
a luxury RV facility in Athens for the Bulldog nation. It will contain 240 spaces of which 90 have been sold. Visit www.
bulldogpark.com.
 Email: foot4cash@aol.com

1981:  Landy Ewings and Anthony Lonon have opened a wings restaurant, BULLDOG WINGS & MORE on Tallassee Rd. 
Athens, GA. Exit 15 off the 10 Loop by-pass. Be sure to stop by when you are in town.                                                                   
 Email: lewings@aglresources.com

1980:  Greg Bell has been hired by Peachtree Hematology-Oncology Consultants to be the new Practice Administrator 
starting July 1, 2007.  The practice has 3 locations and is associated with Piedmont Hospital physicians group.  Also, his 
daughter Jane (16) was named to the Cherokee - All county swim team as a sophomore.  He and Linda are proud of her 
accomplishments.   
 Email: bellmail4@juno.com

1977:  George Collins was appointed interim athletic director and head coach for the 2007-2008 school year for Houston 
County High in July 2007.
 Email: gcollins66@alltel.net 



DO WE HAVE
YOUR EMAIL

ADDRESS?
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Lettermen News (cont.)
1976:  Matt Robinson had kidney surgery on October 4th, having had 30% of his left kidney removed due to a renal cell 
carcinoma growth.  The prognosis is that all went better than excepted and there is less than a 2% chance of reoccurrence 
and he is recovering very quickly.

His mortgage company HomeTeam Equity, LLC (www.hometeamequity.com) along with its partners, has employed 5 
prominent retired athletes into their marketing department, two of which are Kevin Butler and Billy Kratzert from UGA.  
The others include Davey Johnson (Orioles, Mets, US Olympic Baseball Team), Bill Bates (Dallas Cowboys) and Brian 
Mogg (Prominent PGA Tour Instructor).  They are presently expanding their mortgage presence through acquiring mortgage 
brokerage and lending groups around the country; and they are coming to Atlanta and Athens very soon.  Their creation of 
the strongest, employee owned, mortgage platform in the industry is quite unique; and becomes even stronger coupled with 
their athlete lead source program.  The combination seems to be unbeatable especially in todayʼs volatile market.  If there 
are any candidates that would like to review their program, please call Matt at 904-262-5664.  
 Email: bq17@bellsouth.net

1975:  David Schwak and his wife, Linda, are pleased to announce the marriage of their daughter, Erin Kimberly Schwak, 
to Ryan Douglas Walter on June 30, 2007.
 Email: lschwak@bellsouth.net

1974:  Chuck Horton and his wife Brenda are excited to announce the birth of their fi rst grandchild, Finley Kathryn, 
daughter of the Hortonʼs son Nicholas and daughter-in-law Lindsey.  Finley arrived on March 7th, 5 weeks early in Dallas, 
TX and weighed 3lbs 2 oz.  Since then, Chuck and Brenda fi nd their way to Texas at least once a month.
 Email: horton9884@bellsouth.net

1972:  Tommy Smoak was inducted into the Greater Savannah Hall of Fame in April 2007.     
 Email: smokeybear23@aol.com

1971:  Herbert Camp has recently released his “Dawg Country” video.  It is available and a portion will go to the Lettermenʼs 
Foundation.  He was able to raise a substantial amount from the sale of the “Hungry Dogs” CD for Coach Mikeʼs Scholarship 
Fund and to give 100% of the sales from the SEC Champions CD to the Athletic Department.  Now he hopes to raise a 
substantial amount this fall from the DVD to go to the Lettermenʼs Foundation Fund. The cost of the DVD is $11.00 which 
includes shipping and handling.  The mailing address is: Country Dawgs, 3193 Veteran Memorial Highway, Lithia Springs, 
GA 30122 or you can visit the website www.cdbaby.com/style/369.  
 Email: song_dawg@msn.com 

1970:  Mike Oakes is a grandfather with the birth of his daughterʼs fi rst child, a girl, Ella Grace Pulliam. The proud parents 
are Lara and Brian Pulliam. He says that his grandbaby is the smartest, fi nest, cutest baby ever born.     
 Email: inodatsrite@windstream.net
                                                                                                                                                                       
1964:  Leon A. Armbrester is proud to announce that his daughter, Victoria Parks gave birth to her fi rst child, daughter 
Sophia Ann Parks on April 16, 2007.  Her husband, Ken is a forest fi refi ghter in Missoula, Montana.  Their son, Leon Jr., 
practices Law in Seminole, Fl.  He and his wife, Dawn have one daughter, Jenna, age 6.  Leon and his wife Pat are retired 
and living in Rural Central Alabama.
 Email:  daystar_pat@bellsouth.net

1955:  Jimmy Williamsʼ son Mark is the president of the Athens Touchdown Club and Jimmy has been appointed to the 
Board of Directors.
 
1953:  Bill Young s̓ son, Bill Young Jr. has been named to succeed Read Morton as the new Chairman of the University of 
Georgia Foundation. Bill Jr. is a 1978 graduate of the Terry College of Business.
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Travis Jones Football Fundamentals Youth Camp
The second annual Travis Jones Football Fundamentals Youth Camp was a free, two-day football camp offered to Middle 
GA area youth between the ages of 8 and 15.  It was held at Henderson Stadium on June 29th & 30th, servicing over 
195 participants.  The camp was led by Travis Jones, Outside Linebacker / Defensive Ends Coach for the Miami Dolphins, 
along with current and former NFL players, Macon area high school coaches, and University of Georgia Football Alumni.  
The vision for the camp is to provide a safe and structured learning environment for Macon area aspiring athletes.   It was 
an outstanding chance for them to develop and showcase their talents, and just as importantly, build confi dence and grow in 
the life skills sessions as well. The camp is the only football camp in the Macon area with real techniques taught by a current 
NFL football Coach that is free of charge to participants. 

Statement from Travis Jones on camp:
“My vision for the camp is to provide a safe and structured 
learning environment for young aspiring athletes, where 
athletic as well as personal confi dence can be developed, 
enhanced, and transferred into daily life skills.  We want to 
instill in these youngsters personal accountability, persistence, 
and perseverance that will enrich their lives and serve as a 
building block for achievement both on and off the fi eld. 

As a former player, I know the signifi cance of having had a 
constructive outlet on which to focus my energy, but more 
importantly having had something positive to be passionate about.  That passion, coupled with opportunity and good ole’ 
fashioned hard work is what I believe is the key to success.  My vision is to provide a place for these young athletes to start 
building confi dence, passion, and tenacity today that will catapult them into self-assured, responsible, and successful team 
players in the future, no matter what professional path they choose in life.”

More info:
The camp serviced 195 kids throughout both days.  The camp will be held annually in the Macon area at the end of June. 
Further information will be available prior to the event next year.

UGA Alumni Camp Coaches: (Pictured from left to right)
Front Row: Chris Wilson, Charles Pledger, Greg Tremble, Frank Harvey,

Bill Montgomery, Greg Bright (not pictured)
Back Row: Travis Jones, Greg “Muddy” Waters, Garrison Hearst, Mitch Davis,

Greg O’Neal, Hason Graham, Joe Dupree, Maurice Harrell
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Mack Guest Named 2007 Hartman Award Recipient
Mack H. Guest III, a former Georgia football captain and the current president of LAD Truck Lines 
Inc., has been named the 2007 recipient of the Bill Hartman Award, one of the highest honors given 
to a former UGA student-athlete.

Named for the late Bill Hartman, Georgiaʼs long-time kicking coach and chairman of the Georgia 
Student Educational Fund, the Hartman Award has been given annually since 1992 and recognizes 
former Georgia student-athletes who have demonstrated excellence in their profession and/or in 
service to others by 20 or more years of superior performance after graduation. Only former varsity 
athletes who have received a baccalaureate degree from Georgia can be considered for the award.

 
“Mack epitomizes everything Coach Hartman stood for - loyalty and support of the University of Georgia and the Bulldogs,” 
Director of Athletics Damon Evans said. “And, like Coach Hartman, Mack has given so much back to his school and his 
team.”

Guest will be presented with the award at the Georgia-Auburn football game on Nov. 10.

“Coach Hartman was someone I really respected, so itʼs a tremendous honor to win an award that is named for him,” Guest 
said. “He left such a great legacy. When he talked, everyone listened. His dedication and discipline and work ethic were 
inspirational to all of us, and he was such a loyal Bulldog. This means so much to me.”

Guest, a native of Macon and a graduate of Central High, played on the offensive line for the Bulldogs from 1976-78. He 
was a member of the 1976 team that went 10-2 and won the Southeastern Conference title and he was the offensive captain 
for the 1978 “Wonder Dogs” team that went 9-2-1. He also earned All-SEC honors in 1978.

Guest has been in the transportation business since 1982. LAD Truck Lines Inc. in Watkinsville is a full-service transportation 
and logistics provider specializing in poultry, frozen foods, dry freight and fl atbed as well as warehousing and distribution 
services.

Guest is the president of both the Georgia Lettermen Education Foundation and the UGA Football Lettermenʼs Club as 
well as a member of the UGA Athletic Association Board of Directors. He also previously was the president of Athens 
Touchdown Club. 

Guest has served the Athens community in several ways, including leadership roles with the Athens and Oconee County 
Rotary Clubs, the Athens-Clarke and Oconee County Chambers of Commerce, the Athens First Bank and Trust Advisory 
Board, the St. Maryʼs Hospital Foundation and the United Way.

Guest and his wife, the former Camilla Morris, have three children, Mack IV (Dutch), Laura and Amanda. Guestʼs father, 
Mack Jr., his brothers, Judson and David, and his sister, June, also all earned degrees from Georgia.

“Anyone who has been successful in life and business has had strong support,” Guest said. “I have been fortunate to have 
a great family and excellent high school and college coaches. They helped me learn that hard work, fundamentals and 
discipline are the keys to success.”

Previous Hartman Award winners include former NFL quarterback Fran Tarkenton (1992); Atlanta Olympic Committee 
CEO Billy Payne (1992); former Gov. Carl Sanders (1993); Atlanta developer Tom Cousins (1993); legendary former 
tennis coach Dan Magill (1994); former high school coach Billy Henderson (1995); former Lt. Gov. Pierre Howard (1996); 
noted amateur golfer Jimmy Gabrielsen (1997); physician Dr. Andy Roddenbery (1998); Athens businessman Hilton Young 
Jr. (1999); Harvard University Department of Dermatology Chief of Staff Dr. Becky Birchmore Campen (2000); vascular 
surgeon Dr. Thomas Lawhorne (2001); endoscopic laser surgeon Dr. Thomas Lyons (2002); neurosurgeon and former team 
physician Dr. Robert E. Dicks III (2003); Atlanta businessman William Young (2004); longtime juvenile court judge, the 
Hon. Aaron Cohn (2005); and housing developer Keith McSwain (2006).
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“Ole Faithful Dawg”
Recipients

2007
Dick Copas
Athens, GA 

2006
Aaron Cohn

Columbus, GA

Richard Hetch
Columbus, GA 

2005
Judd Farr

Greenville, SC

2003
Dan Whitmire

Atlanta, GA

2002
Lamar T. Wansley

Athens, GA

2001
Candler Meadors

Athens, GA

1999
John Terrell
Athens, GA

1998
Bill Bruckner
Atlanta, GA

1997
Bogger Selley
Albany, GA

1996
Herschel Scott
Monroe, GA

Then & Now...

Circle of Honor

On September 14, 2007, Royce Smith, Hope Spivey 
and Ben Zambiasi were inducted into the University 
of Georgiaʼs Circle of Honor at the Butts-Mehre 
Building in Athens, GA. Royce lettered in football 
from 1969-1971.  Ben lettered in football from 1974-
77. 

19th Annual
Vince Dooley Open and
Hartman-Dukes Classic

When making reservations at the Holiday Inn 
Express for the golf tournaments next year, you 
can call the hotel direct at (706)546-8122 or 1/800/
HOLIDAY (worldwide) and ask for the “GFL” group 
code to obtain the special rates and to be sure your 
reservations get in the assigned block of rooms.  The 
room rate is $80.00 per night. The cut off date for 
making reservations is March 26, 2008.  The dates 
for the tournaments are April 17, 2008 and April 18, 
2008. The tournaments will be held at the UGA Golf 
Course.

Moving?  Change in Jobs??  New Email Address???

Please be sure to contact Sally Haugabook at sallyhaugabook@georgiadogs.com with any change in your contact 
information.  It is important for us to have the current mailing address for you.  Also if Sally does not have your email 
address, please send it to her.  She periodically sends out emails concerning lettermen, tailgating, golf tournaments, and 
shirt sales.  Thanks for your help!   
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2007 “Ole Faithful Dawg” Award
Coach Dick Copas

The Georgia Football Lettermenʼs Club is pleased to announce that this year Coach Dick Copas of Athens, GA received the 
2007 Ole Faithful Dawg Award.  The presentation took place on September 15, 2007 at halftime of the UGA vs. Western 
Carolina football game.  The Ole Faithful Dawg Award is given by the Georgia Football Lettermenʼs Club to an individual 
who is not a football letterman but who has been a loyal and dedicated supporter of the Bulldog football team. 

Athletics have always played an important role in Coach Dick Copas  ̓life.  While 
in high school in Commerce, GA, he was a member of the football, basketball, 
and baseball teams and was named All State center-linebacker in 1951.  After 
graduation, Coach Copas served in the US Navy Submarine Service until 
1956.  He then attended Auburn University on the GI Bill where he worked as a 
student trainer.  After graduation, he continued to work at Auburn University as 
a graduate assistant athletic trainer for football and basketball.  In 1963 Coach 
Copas joined Coach Joel Eaves and Coach Vince Dooley in coming to the 
University of Georgia where he became the Head Athletic Trainer.  He held this 
title for two years.  While he continued to serve the football staff, he was also 
the Academic Counselor for athletes, off-fi eld disciplinarian for all sports, and was the fi rst director of McWhorter Hall.  
Then in 1971, his responsibilities grew when he was named Head Golf Coach, a position that he held for 26 years.  During 
his tenure, the golf team won the SEC Championship seven times and fi nished in second place in the NCAA National Golf 
Championship.  He was named SEC Coach of the Year seven times and the NCAA Coach of the Year in 1978.  In 1993, 
Coach Copas was inducted into the Golf Coaches Association of America Coaches Hall of Fame.  The University of Georgia 
Athletic Association annually presents an award in his honor for the most valuable player in golf.  In addition, the University 
of Georgia Athletic Association established the Dick Copas Leadership Award in 1999 to be presented annually to an 
outstanding male student-athlete.  In 2006, Coach Copas was inducted into the University of Georgia Circle of Honor.

Coach Dick Copas married the former Ernestine Moody of Albany, GA in 
1954.  They have two daughters, Kathy Copas Thrasher and Judi Copas 
Butler.  Kathy and her husband, Fred, reside in Arnoldsville and have 
two daughters, Katie and Kristy.  Judi and her husband, Dennis, reside in 
Fortson and have two sons, Stewart and Matthew.

Coach Copas sited that his devotion to the Georgia Bulldogs began in 1963 
when he joined the staff.  He stated, “For 36 years, I shared in the joys of 
victory and the disappointment of defeat with the athletic teams.  Working 
so closely with the players gave me the opportunity to develop personal 
relationships with them and to be available for them as needed.”  Some of 

his fondest memories of Georgia football are: arriving at Georgia as a part of a new staff, the 1980 National Championship, 
receiving the game ball after the 1964 victory over the Florida Gators, and the opportunity to work with the athletes for so 
many years.

Surprised was Coach Copas  ̓ reaction upon being notifi ed that he would 
receive the 2007 Ole Faithful Dawg Award.  He stated that it is an honor to 
be selected by athletes whom he has known and worked along side.  He said 
that the Georgia Football Lettermen have been faithful to their teams and loyal 
to the University of Georgia.  Coach Copas remarked, “For them to consider 
me an Ole Faithful Dawg is high praise.”  On behalf of the Georgia Football 
Lettermenʼs Club, congratulations Coach Dick Copas on becoming our 2007 
Ole Faithful Dawg.
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Lost Lettermen
The following lettermen do not have a current address with us.  If you have any information of their whereabouts, please 
contact Sally at sallyhaugabook@georgiadogs.com or mail information to 1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive, Athens, GA 30606.  
Thanks for your help!

Charles Richard Arkwright
Kenneth Bailey
Joshua Billue
James Allen Branner
George B. Brewer
DeCory Bryant
Charles Ray Byars
Steve Arthur Chamberlin
Charlie Fitsgerald Clemons
Nicolas Deantoni Clemons
Randy Cook
Matt R. Dickson
Francis Dipietro
Keith D. Drayton
Kenneth Dewayne Driskell
Joseph Dupree
Robert P. Durand
Robert L. Edwards
Terrence Jermaine Edwards
Douglas Faircloth
Anthony Thomas Flack
Albert J. Francis
David Dawayne Grace
Joe Graff
Kip Hall
Kevin Randall Hartman
Jamie Henderson
Robert Hope
Stephen G. Hughes
Alfonza Jackson
Gregory Jackson

Willie K. Jackson
David L. Jenkins
Jerry R. Jerman
Michael Johnson
Sandy Johnson
Ray Jones
David R. Kendrick
David Allen Lloyd
Elbert Manning
Kareem E. Marshall
Thomas Whitfi eld Marshall
Ricky McBride
Mark McGinnis
Jack McHugh
Michael R. Meatheringham
James Pinkney Miller
Warner (Chip) Miller
Jesse Murray
Carl Ogletree
Thaddeus Parker
Kanon Parkman
Tim Parks
Victor A. Perry
Joe Polak
David James Powell
Carmon Prince
James Rahal
Gordon Robbins
Richard C. Robich
Joe Wayne Roberts
Cory Lamar Robinson

Durell Robinson
Eric W. Robinson
Ronald William Rogers
Walter Rouse
Charles Terry Sellers
David Dillard Shaw
Wilson Eugene Singletary
Andre Smith
Quinton Smith
Kirby Lanier Stewart
Ricky Styles
Johnathan L.Sullivan 
C. B. Tate
Michael Renai Taylor
Nathaniel Taylor
Lemonte Donzell Tellis
Christopher A. Terry
Andrew Odell Thompson
Horace Van Thompson
Ralph Cecil Thompson
Steve Tidmore
Robert C. Van Buren
Ken Antyon Veal
Michael Arthur Wallace
Kirk Warner
Herbert Watkins
Eddie Weaver
Gregory Steven Williams
Henry William
Michael W. Willis 
Billy J. Worrell

The Jimmy Payne Football Lettermenʼs Hardship 
Fund has been established by the Georgia Football 
Lettermenʼs Club for the purpose of providing 
fi nancial assistance to needy football lettermen 
who fi nd themselves under hardship conditions. 
For an application, please visit our website- www.
ugalettermensclub.com.

Jimmy Payne
Hardship Fund

In Memoriam

Let us not forget the recent deaths of our
lettermen. These men loved the game of

football and all that it had to offer.

Fred McManus

Ray Prosperi

DO WE HAVE
YOUR EMAIL

ADDRESS?
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2007 Campaign Update
We need your help in order to reach our goal of $30,000 for the 2007 Campaign. We have had 193 donors to our annual 
campaign who have given a total of $25,240.00. This is slightly down from last year.  Our goal is still obtainable!  If you 
have not contributed, it is not too late.  Just make your check payable to the Georgia Football Lettermenʼs Club and mail 
to 1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive, Athens, GA 30606.  Please remember that when you contribute $100.00 or more to the 
Georgia Football Lettermenʼs Club, you will automatically receive a 200 point credit towards the William C. Hartman Jr. 
Fund (former GEEF) for your 2008 ticket priority.  Thank you to all of the lettermen who have already given.  Your names 
are listed below:

Abram, John D.
Alexander, J B
Allen, Robert B.
Arthur, Matthew C.
Ayers, H. Doc
Bailey, George R.
Baker, Bobby
Baker, Jim
Barber, Fred
Beall, Jeremiah
Belson, Martin
Blackburn Jr., Donnie B.
Boersig, David
Boshears, Willis M.
Boynton, Rooks
Braswell, Kim
Brown, J. Fred
Brownholtz, Scott
Bryant, Stephen H.
Bulloch, C.W.
Burt, William
Bush, Jack
Camp, Andrew
Camp, Jr., H. Preston
Casey, J.V.
Chapman, Timothy A.
Clarke, Lee A.
Clemens, Robert N.
Cleveland, Robert J.
Cloer, William J.
Cobb, John A.
Cole, B. Virgil
Conn, Dick
Cook, Harold D.
Cook, Malcolm
Coram, John H.
Costa, Leo
Creamons, Joseph K.
Culpepper, Knox
Curington, Jim
Cushenberry, Anthony S.
Daniel, Lee
Darden, Joel
Davis, Jack
Davis, R. Lamar
Dennard, Anthony
Dennis, Stephen
Dobbs, George

Dooley, Daniel
Duke, John H.
Dukes, Leroy
Dumbleton, Kenneth
Dye, Nat S.
Evans, Vance
Ford, Craig
Franklin, B. Neal
Frate, Paul J.
Frix, Mitch
Garrett, Daniel
Garrett, Thomas L.
George, Carl O.
Ghertner, Andrew L.
Goff, Ray
Goolsby, Barry
Gray, Daniel W.
Gray, Warren D.
Greenway, Ed
Griffi n, John W.
Guest, Judson J.
Guest III, Mack H.
Guthrie, Carlton
Guthrie, Gary
Hamilton, Richard
Handmacher, Paul
Harmon, Stephen
Harper Jr., James K.
Hauss, Len
Hertwig, Craig
Hickey, James W.
Hodge, G. Marcus
Hodgson, Patrick S.
Hollis, Albert
Holmes, John Paul
Honeycutt, Robert. F.
Hooten, Jacob
Horton, Dwight
Hudson, Harry
Hunnicutt, William O.
Ingram, Johnny D.
Jackson, J. Jerone
Jackson, Lee
James, Barney P.
Johnson, Andy
Johnson, Travis B.
Jones, Burt
Jones, Travis O.

Keith, Kendall
Kelly, Philip
Kelly, Robert
Kimsey III, Cliff C.
Koehler, William
Kohn, Larry
Krauth, Oliver C.
Langley, Derwent
Lastinger, Brad
Lastinger, John
Laurent, Eugene A.
Lawhorne, Thomas W.
Leebern, Donald
Legg Jr., William A.
Little, John
Lokey, Thomas H.
Lucas, Cicero G.
Madray, Ashley
Magoni, John C.
Mashburn, Michael V.
McClelland, Jim
McClung, Jerry E.
Miller, Thomas
Milo, James
Morrison, Tim
Mosher, Stuart L.
Mosteller, James A.
Mulherin, William B.
Nesbit, Jason
Neuhaus, Steve
Newkirk, Duncan C.
Nowicki, George A.
Oakes, Mike B.
Orr, Jimmy
Orris, Frank N.
Palmer, Chad
Pannell, William
Paris, Thomas H.
Patel, Harris
Pennington, Durwand
Perkins, John H.
Phillips, Barry
Poole, Lee
Poss III, Bobby
Raber, Mike
Register, Bradley C.
Reider, Ric
Richter, Frank A.

Roberts, William N.
Roberts,Jr.,  James M.
Robinson, William S.
Rodrigue, Patrick
Ros, Frank
Russell, Jay W.
Russell, Rusty
Sam, David
Sapp, Theron C.
Sarver, Brandon
Saye, William A.
Schnetzer, Ryan
Scott, Ros
Sewell, F. Ryan
Sills, Bruce
Sipe, Robert
Skipworth, George B.
Smiley, Julian E.
Smiley, Ronald C.
Smith, M. Vernon
Smith, Marvin H.
Spadafi no, Leonard P.
Spencer, William
Spooner, Johnny M.
Stinson, Lester W.
Story, Jr., Al H.
Strickland, Allan J.
Tarpley, Ted
Terry, Gordon
Thomas, John A.
Thompson, Albert M.
Tidmore, Ronald W.
Tomberlin, Don
Turner, Richard T.
Vann, Kenneth
Varnado, Gerald R.
Wadley, Loring R.
White, John W.
Whitmire, Brook
Whittemore, Charley
Whitton, George M.
Williams, Edmund R.
Williams, James H.
Wilson, Gene 
Wimberley, Bruce
Yawn, L. Bruce
Yelvington, Richard
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DO WE HAVE
YOUR EMAIL

ADDRESS?

2008 Georgia Football
Lettermen s̓ Club Directory
Advertising Packages will be available for the “2008 

Georgia Football Lettermenʼs Club Directory”.

This will be a great opportunity to support our club as 
well as promote your Company among our lettermen. 

Please contact Skip James at
skip.james@pilgrimspride.com

or call 706-213-3704 for questions. 

Send us your ad and make checks payable to the 
Georgia Football Lettermenʼs Club and mail to:

1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive, Athens, Georgia 30606.

Packages:
$500 – Full Page
$250 – Half Page

$125 – Quarter Page
$75 – Business Card

2008 Frostbite Tournament

The Frostbite Golf Tournament will be held at the Jekyll Island Club Hotel on February 7-9, 2008. For reservations, 
call 800-535-9547. If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Chris Hammond or Jim 
Curington at (229) 386-4939. This is a member - guest tourney!

Send a Memorial
You can send a memorial gift to the Georgia Lettermen Education Foundation in memory of a loved one.  This is a 
special way to honor those people who you loved.  Gifts can be sent to 1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive Athens, GA 30606.  
For more information, please contact Sally at sallyhaugabook@georgiadogs.com.  Thank you to those people who have 
taken part in this opportunity.

Ronald Tidmore in memory of Erk Russell
Dennard Robison in memory of Erk Russell

Pete Dickens in memory of Erk Russell
Jeffrey Y. Lewis in memory of Erk Russell

George Robert Bailey Jr. in memory of Sam Mrvos, Wayne Dye, and Phil Ashe
Mack H. Guest, III in memory of Bob Tynes and Annie Mary Tanner

Lee Daniel in memory of Erk Russell

2007 Football Senior Gala

Date:   Friday, December 7th

Location:  Classic Center in Athens

Cost:   $75 per ticket

Contact:   Ann Hunt at 706-542-1307 for a ticket  
 order form.

•  This is the 10th Anniversary of the Gala.  
•  Former greats from the eras of Georgia   
 Football will speak.  
•  The RedCoat Band will be playing the #1 hit   
 songs from the different ages so you can dance the  
 night away.  
•  Two of Athens best known chefs are preparing  
 a Christmas dinner.   
•  Bulldog illustrator Dave Helwig, is doing a   
 limited edition caricature that only those in   
 attendance will receive.



Huddle Sponsor/Advertising Packages
Advertising packages are available for the Lettermen Huddle Magazine. This is a great opportunity to promote your company 
to all of your fellow lettermen.  Listed below are the packages that are available.  Please contact Sally at sallyhaugabook@
georgiadogs.com for questions. Send us your ad and make your check payable to the Georgia Football Lettermenʼs Club and mail 
to 1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive Athens, GA 30606.  

Top Dawg: $500
Full page ad in Huddle 

Recognition at Lettermenʼs Golf Tournament

Between the Hedges: $250
½ page ad in the Huddle

Silver Britches: $125
¼ page ad in the Huddle

Dawg Pound: $35
Business card in the Dawg Pound

• The Dawg Pound is a special section of the Huddle solely devoted to business cards.  Everyone needs to take advantage of 
this. 

• Discounts will be given on multiple Huddle editions for full, ½ and ¼ page.  No discounts on the Dawg Pound.
• You are responsible for designing your own ad.
• You donʼt have to be a letterman to advertise.

The Dawg Pound

State Farm®

Providing Insurance and Financial Services
Home Offi ce, Bloomington, Illinois 61710

Harry Hudson, Jr.
Agent

10595 Old Alabama Connector, Suite 6, Alpharetta, GA 30022
770 587 3505
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Lettermen, What s̓ Your News?
Change in address?  Promotion?  Transfer?  Family News?  We want to publish your news in THE HUDDLE.  Just fi ll out the 
following form and submit to Sally Haugabook, 1171 Latham Drive, Watkinsville, GA 30677 or email her at sallyhaugabook@
georgiadogs.com.  Letters and suggestions for THE HUDDLE are also welcome.  CALLING ALL LETTERMEN! Send THE 
HUDDLE your current e-mail address, and we will run a list of all those we receive.  You and all of your teammates will be able 
to keep in touch!

Name           Degree and Class

Business Title

Business Address

Home Address

Email Address

My news is

THE HUDDLE
THE FOOTBALL LETTERMENʼS CLUB
1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive
Athens, GA 30606
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